 FRIENDS OF THE DESCANSO LIBRARY MINUTES
                              FEBRUARY 12, 2016

The meeting was brought to order by President Malinda Henry.
The minutes were approved.

Treasurer: K.C.'s report was given and accepted. She reported that some pictures were ordered and sent, but monies have not been received. That will be looked into.

President: Malinda presented magazine orders request for Equus and Young Rider for the library. K.C. Made a motion to receive and pay for both magazines, 2nd by Rosalie.
Malinda brought handouts for Fire Relief and Recovery Network, where anyone can donate to benefit the people who were involved with last year’s fires including Maureen Phillips. Maureen gave a report on the organizations function and how to donate.

Branch Manager: Christine reported checking out books, etc. has dropped in the past 3 months.  She reported that the Yoga class started on the 1st and 3rdThursday's from 4:30 to 5:30pm at $60.00 a month. She is asking for FODL to pay $60.00 monthly and there is also a donation jar at the class which she collected $75.00. Discussion about paying for this. Jo made a motion to pay the $60.00 monthly for Yoga, 2nd by K.C.  FODL will write a check to pay monthly and receive the donations collected.  The Sr. lunch was discussed. Financial wellness was held last month and this month is Identity Theft and understanding credit reports. Christine attended the Summer Reading Program meeting yesterday and discussed upcoming plans.
The Tot Park was discussed. The County Parks do not want a park next to the Library. The County will notify the library if any of these plans change.  A Recycling fundraiser that is usually held in March, but now the agency is charging. Christine is looking for another agency that does not charge.  March plans were discussed for the Annual Winter Olympics and Annual Easter Egg hunt requiring candy. Discussion about puzzles, Legos, X Box, Wii games and new books that FODL paid for.

Principal Librarian: Not present.

Book Room: Not present.

Website: Marguerite reported on the website. She requested articles, pictures and history to share on the website. She updated the scholarship page and the homepage. Discussion on a change in the website look which is usually done annually, having a blog which would be attached to the website and the Facebook page. This will be continued at a future meeting.

Community Outreach: Not present.

Landscape: Not present.

Membership: Cindy, and helpers, have transferred the pictures from Dona's home to her home for storage. Discussion about the Leaves of Knowledge. If someone makes another donation, a new plaque will be made.

Scholarship: Shirley updated the flyers and applications for March. She gave explanation of the dates to apply, interviews and selection of winners. K.C. brought up discussion of having a 2nd amount available for 3rd and 4th semester college students. Shirley will discuss this with the Scholarship committee.

Old Business: Don reported an update on his personal status. This is his last meeting. Don is moving into an Assisted Living in Escondido slowing down his activities. He is owed $30.00 for postage and paper. Mollie made a motion to reimburse Don for
$30.00, Marguerite 2nd.

New Business: Maureen reported on the Reading Program. She will do a training program as soon as she gets an ok and answers from the school.
Chili cook off was discussed for 3/19/2016. To be called the Chili Fest and Luncheon. Prices at $7.00, includes contestants and admission.  Menu, categories and prizes, groups to invite, times and supplies needed were discussed.

There will be a class at the Library on Feb 18, 2016 at 6-7:30pm on How to Run A Meeting with governing rules. To be held by Greg Moser, legal counsel.
Christine explained a fundraiser with Yankee Candles. You can go to their website, yankeecandlesfundraising.com.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:25am.

Next meeting is Friday March 11, 2016 at 9:30am.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mollie Jacques, in place for Peggy Machado, Secretary
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